
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

 
 
March 27, 2020 
 
 
 

Chairman Sam Randazzo 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
Re: In the Matter of the Letter of Notification Application of 
 AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. for a Certificate of 
 Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the 
 Clinton County (Duke)- Hillsboro 138kV Line Project  
 Case No. 19-1987-EL-BLN  
 
Dear Chairman Randazzo, 
 
On January 3, 2020, AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (the “Company”) filed 
a Letter of Notification Application (“Application”) for the above-referenced 
project.  
 
After coordination with Staff, the Company hereby files its correspondence with 
the Village of Blanchester confirming that the Village does not require a permit for 
construction activities in floodplain areas within the Village’s jurisdiction.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Tanner S. Wolffram    
Christen M. Blend (0086881), Counsel of Record 
Tanner S. Wolffram (0097789) 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 
 
cc: Jon Pawley 

Tanner Wolffram 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-2914 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
tswolffram@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  

mailto:cmblend@aep.com
mailto:hgarcia1@aep.com


From: Mitchell Reese
To: Karen Simpson; Tina.Hoots; Andrew.Bentley; Mia R Hall
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Floodplain Development Permit
Date: Thursday, January 23, 2020 12:28:01 PM

This is an EXTERNAL email. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN
attachments. If suspicious please click the 'Report to Incidents' button in Outlook or
forward to incidents@aep.com from a mobile device.
See response below.
 

From: Zoning Dept <zoning@blanchester.org> 
Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2020 10:27 AM
To: Mitchell Reese <MReese@kleinfelder.com>
Subject: Re: Floodplain Development Permit
 
External Email.

Mr. Reese,
 
 This is confirm that there is no permit currently required for floodplain development in the village of Blanchester
for construction activities.
If you  have anymore questions, or need anymore information, don't hesitate to call me or email me.
 
Thank you.
Jeff Hurst
Zoning inspector for the Village of Blanchester.
318 E. Main St.
Blanchester Oh.
45107
937-783-7402
 
 
----- Original Message -----

From: Mitchell Reese (MReese@kleinfelder.com)
Date: 01/23/20 12:10
To: zoning@blanchester.org
Cc: Karen Simpson (KSimpson@kleinfelder.com), Mia R Hall (mrhall@aep.com), Tina.Hoots
(Tina.Hoots@ticus.com), Andrew.Bentley (Andrew.Bentley@kiewit.com)
Subject: Floodplain Development Permit

 

Jeff,
 
Per our previous discussion, can you please confirm that there is no Floodplain Development Permit currently
required by the Village of Blanchester for construction activities?
 
Thank you,
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Mitchell Reese
Environmental Planner
 
Kleinfelder
1801 California Street, Suite 1100
Denver, CO 80202
o | 303.237.6601
d | 303.297.5736
m| 720.503.8130
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Summary: Notice Notice of supplemental information for the Clinton County (Duke)-Hillsboro
138kV Line Project electronically filed by Tanner  Wolffram on behalf of AEP Ohio
Transmission Company, Inc.
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